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OBSERVATION #64

Directory assistance unbranded charges are not documented in the Unbundler
Scenarios located in the CLEC handbook.

Issue

KPMG’s Interconnection Agreement with Bell Atlantic indicates that KPMG should be
charged a Directory Assistance Charge (DAC) Unbranded with a rate of $0.258026.  This
is the rate that appears on KPMG’s bills.  However, there are no Unbundler Scenarios
that indicate that an “Unbranded DAC” is applicable.

Assessment

The CLEC is unable to identify applicable Unbundler Scenarios in validating UNE
charges.
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